
 
 

OKLAHOMA STATE BOARD OF OSTEOPATHIC EXAMINERS 
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

      
DATE OF MEETING November 2, 2020  
 
PLACE OF MEETING Oklahoma State Board of Osteopathic Examiners 
    4848 N. Lincoln Blvd. 
    Oklahoma City, OK 73105 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT Jay D. Cunningham, D.O., via Zoom 
    Dale Derby, D.O., via Zoom 
    Duane G. Koehler, D.O., via Zoom 
    Bret Langerman, D.O., via Zoom 
    Carl B. Pettigrew, D.O., via Zoom 
    Katie Templeton, J.D., via Zoom 
    LeRoy E. Young, D.O., via Zoom 
     
 
MEMBERS ABSENT Catherine Taylor, J.D. 
 
 
ALSO PRESENT  Kim Contreras, Board of Osteopathic Examiners 
    Kelsey Devinney, Board of Osteopathic Examiners 
    Daniel Gamino, J.D., Board of Osteopathic Examiners 
    Allison Garrison, P.A. 
    Jason Hansen 
    Heather Kazmark 
    Michael T. Leake Jr., Board of Osteopathic Examiners 
    Jan Loftis 
    Timothy Moser, D.O. 
    Tyler Powell 
    Rick Zimmer, Board of Osteopathic Examiners 
 
PRESIDING:   Katie Templeton, J.D., President 

 
1. ROLL CALL TO ESTABLISH QUORUM 

 
Katie Templeton, J.D., President, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and announced that a 
quorum was established. 

 
2. STATE OF OKLAHOMA’S CRNA SUPERVISION OPT-OUT LETTER TO CMS 
 

Dr. Derby moved that the Oklahoma State Board of Osteopathic Examiners opposes the 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) opt-out regarding supervision of 
Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetists (CRNA) and does not consider the decision to be in 
the best interest of the people of Oklahoma. 
Dr. Koehler seconded the motion. 

 
Ms. Templeton called for the votes on the motion and a roll call. 
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The roll call/votes were: Dr. Cunningham, yes; Dr. Derby, yes; Dr. Koehler, yes; Dr. 
Langerman, yes; Dr. Pettigrew, yes; Ms. Taylor, abs; Ms. Templeton, yes; Dr. Young, yes. 

 
The motion passed. 

 
Dr. Young moved to draft a letter requesting Oklahoma Governor, J. Kevin Stitt, rescind his 
letter dated July 29, 2020, regarding CME CRNA opt-out, and that it be hand delivered to the 
Oklahoma Secretary of State, Brian Bingman. 
Dr. Koehler seconded the motion. 

 
Ms. Templeton called for the votes on the motion and a roll call. 
 
The roll call/votes were: Dr. Cunningham, yes; Dr. Derby, yes; Dr. Koehler, yes; Dr. 
Langerman, yes; Dr. Pettigrew, yes; Ms. Taylor, abs; Ms. Templeton, yes; Dr. Young, yes. 

 
The motion passed. 

 
3. SUPERVISION RATIO: OSTEOPATHIC PHYSICIANS & PHYSICIAN 

ASSISTANTS   
 
Executive Director, Michael Leake, proposed looking into a supervision ratio between 
physicians and physician assistants.  Mr. Leake also proposed a joint meeting with the Oklahoma 
Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision (OBMLS) in January 2021 to explore this topic 
further.  
 
No motions were made. 
  
4. OLD BUSINESS           
   
 No old business was discussed. 

        
5. NEW BUSINESS          
   
 No new business was discussed. 
  
6. PUBLIC COMMENT         
   
 No public comment was made. 
 
7. ADJOURNMENT          
   

The meeting was adjourned by consensus at 7:00 p.m.  The next meeting is December 10, 
2020, at 9:00 a.m.  

 


